CHRIST CHURCH C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL

Weekly Newsletter



Week Commencing 2nd October 2023

Monday 2nd October - Reception & Year 6 Height and weight checks

Tuesday 3rd October - Parent Meeting in the Hall (Maths focus)

Wednesday 4th October - Year 6 Macmillan Coffee Morning

Thursday 5th October - KS2 Enrichment morning at YMCA

Attendance

18th to 22nd September 2023

Whole School - 94.1%

Top Class Attendance - Orange Class 96.33%

Second-Hand Uniform

A second-hand uniform rail is now available in main reception. Prices start at as little as 50p. All proceeds will go into The Network fund to support the purchase of resources for the children.

Lost Property

We already have a large collection of lost property. This includes lots of brand new logo jumpers without names. Please remember to label your child's uniform. We can then help to make sure this gets back to it's rightful owner. We have also introduced a lost property bin which will be located in main reception. At the end of each term, any unclaimed items will be added to the second-hand uniform rail or taken to the charity shop.

Parking

Can we please remind all parents about safe parking outside school. Please do not park on the yellow lines, or blocking the driveways of our neighbours. As the school grows and we employ new staff, we do have less spaces available in the car park. We have recently had contact from Nottinghamshire County Council Enforcement Officers, requesting our school start and finish times. We expect that they are highly likely to pay us a visit some time in the near future.

Headlice

We have had some cases of headlice in school recently. Please follow the link below for information about how to spot and treat a case of headlice;

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/

Impetigo

We have also had a case of Impetigo reported. Impetigo is contagious. Please see the link below for more guidance on how to spot and treat impetigo. If you suspect your child has impetigo please contact your GP for confirmation. Impetigo stops being contagious 48 hours after you start using prescribed medication or when all of the patches dry out and crust over.

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/impetigo/

Policy Consultations

We are currently consulting on some of our new policies, in particular;

- Anti-Bullying
- Child on Child Abuse
- Equality
- PSHE/Jigsaw

The policies are available for you to view on our website (link below). If you have any feedback please email parents@christchurch.notts.sch.uk.

https://www.christchurchprimarynewark.co.uk/key-information/policies/

After School Club Consultation

We have taken feedback on board from parents regarding our afterschool club provision and decided to go out to consultation with parents. Please follow the below link to have your say;

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1zZrKta4BkRUq66W_sBby_5bqoQ0yEOyDs2lqn8g-jS0/

Acceptable Use Agreements

Please could all parents and carers take the time to complete the appropriate updated

All Parents - https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Wpmewb7DPysAPK2qYxTerxtTQyBy8cUsifs-0zDzlbo/edit

EYFS & KS1 Children & Parents (nursery, Reception, year 1 & 2) - https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1rJlfUp8tJ8DnR5EGko_y4llecv7-ViVj8qQDyNd2CcU/edit



Christ Church Patchwork Quilt

20 years ago, the children of Christ Church all chose a piece of fabric, or their favourite clothing, to create this patchwork quilt. We would like to create a 2023 version of the patchwork quilt. Mrs Tyson has very kindly offered to sew this. All we need now is the fabric. Please could each child bring a piece of fabric or a favourite item of clothing for their "patch". The quilts will then be hung side by side in the hall to represent the children of today and 20 years ago.

KS2 Enrichment Morning

On Thursday morning, all of our KS2 children will be visiting the YMCA for an enrichment morning. They will take part in activities which may include archery, football, dram & theatre, dance, climbing, strength & conditioning gym session. If your child is in KS2 and wishes to take part in a climbing session please ensure that the waiver below is completed before the day.

https://waiver.smartwaiver.com/w/iehuczk2ttkxb8z41ih6tx/web/



Jacket

Potatoes

On a Friday, we now offer a

choice of jacket potato with

cheese on our school dinner

menu. If your child would like a jacket potato this will need to be **pre-ordered** each half term using our google form. For the next half term please complete the below google form. <u>Jacket potatoes will not be available</u> to order in class.

https://docs.google.com/forms/ d/1mBK5IN5NNOUzYfsIqHa3NSZfaAkqzs aDBOudCS30_do/edit

Please make sure your child knows that a jacket potato has been ordered for them. If your child does not collect their pre-ordered potato, an extra lunch charge will be added to Parentmail.

It's time for a Macmillan Coffee Morning

and you're invited

Let's do whatever it takes to support people living with cancer.

Place: Christ Church C of E Primary School

Date: Wednesday 4th October 2023

Time: 9:00 – 9:45

- · Coffee · Cake · Refreshments
- · Games · Pupil led activities ·

Christ Church C of E Primary







IST CHU





Newark

Now Recruiting Volunteers for your local Home-Start!

Do you have parenting experience?

- Make a difference to the lives
- of families in your community
 Enhance your well-being
- Access FREE high quality training





Contact Us: 01636 705011 info@homestartnewark.co.uk



www.homestartnewark.co.uk

Volunteers needed across Newark and Ollerton for one to one home support, and for our family group in central Newark. can you spare 2 hours per week?